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Start date: July 22, 2023 

 
 Location: Fall Creek, Middle Fork Ranger District 

 
Cause: Under investigation 

 
Fire size: 9,052 acres 

 
 Air assets assigned: 8 

 
Total personnel: 518 

 

Bedrock Fire update for Saturday, July 29, 2023 

 
Lowell, Ore. – The Bedrock Fire continued to spread yesterday, with much of the growth in the Hehe and Andy creek 
drainages, and along Fall Creek toward the east. The fire progressed slower where there is less fuel, including in the 2021 
Gales Fire perimeter.  Similar growth and fire activity is expected today.  
 
Additional personnel and equipment continue to arrive at the Bedrock Fire. These reinforcements, which include both 
engines and hand crews, have allowed fire managers to insert resources into areas east of the fire. Firefighters are 
identifying locations where fire lines can be established with both a likelihood of success and a low risk of serious injury to 
firefighters. 
 
Firefighters are constructing fire line along ridges which offers a greater chance of stopping the fire while reducing risk and 
hazards. Ridgelines often have less vegetation and may have ground gentle enough for bulldozers and other heavy 
equipment. A line across the middle of a steep slope is much more likely to have fire push across it than one along a 
ridgeline. The hazards of falling trees and rolling or sliding logs are much greater when constructing a fire line across a steep 
slope, endangering personnel. 

 
WEATHER:  Saturday will be another sunny, dry day, with high temperatures around 80 degrees and relative humidity 
dropping to 30 to 35 percent. Similar weather conditions are expected into next week. 
 
SAFETY: Willamette National Forest has issued a Forest Closure Order for the area around the Bedrock Fire. Please stay out 
of the closure area for your safety and the safety of fire personnel. Unmanned aerial systems (AES or drones) are not 
permitted within the Temporary Flight Restriction. 
 
SMOKE:  Smoke from the Bedrock Fire will continue to spread into central Oregon, causing some areas to experience 
“unhealthy” conditions. Individuals with respiratory issues may find themselves affected by the smoke.  
 
 

Public information: 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/people/Bedrock-
Fire-2023/100094730126683/ 
 
E-mail: 2023.bedrock@firenet.gov  

Phone: 541-414-6272, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. 

Inciweb: 
https://inciweb.nwcg.gov/incident-information/orwif-bedrock-fire  

Forest closure: https://www.fs.usda.gov/detail/willamette/alerts-

notices/?cid=fseprd552029 

Oregon Smoke Blog: 
http://oregonsmoke.blogspot.com/p/air-quality-now.html 
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